
Submitter: Brittany McPhee  

On Behalf Of: Southern Oregon Senior Care Inc.  

Committee: House Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: HB3838 

 

As an adult foster care home provider, Bill 3838 would negatively impact my ability to 

deliver high-quality, personalized care. The proposed changes would increase 

administrative burdens, reduce flexibility in meeting individual client needs, and 

create financial pressures that make it harder for small, community-based homes like 

mine to operate. If this bill is passed, I will be forced to close my home and displace 

five medically fragile individuals who rely on my care. I urge legislators to consider 

how these measures could unintentionally harm vulnerable adults who rely on stable, 

supportive living environments. 


